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Dates to Remember 

February 

22nd Cowra District 
Swimming Carnival 

 

March 

1st Clean Up Australia 
Day 

8th Scripture 

14th Western Region 
Swimming Carnival 

15th Taiko Drumming 

16th Cowra Festival of 
International 
Understanding Parade 

19th Dental Screening at 
Woodstock 

21st Harmony Day 

22nd National Ride 2 School 
Day 

29th Questacon Science 
Circus 

 

April 

12th Last Day of Term 1 

19th Good Friday 

22nd Easter Monday 

25th Anzac Day 

29th Staff Development Day 

30th First Day Term 2 

 

  

Dear Parents, Carers, and Community Members, 
Week 4 is upon us!  

 
Friday sees Felicity and 
Chelsea off to Grenfell to 
represent the Cowra Small 

Schools Sports Association. Both girls will be swimming 
their individual events and Felicity is in the relay team, 
with Chelsea as first reserve. We wish them well and 
Lea will be posting updates on the Facebook page, in 
between her roles as Meet Manager expert and school 
cheer squad! 
 
On Friday, I am heading over to 
Mandurama Public School to 
work with the principal, Mrs Brill, 
and an English Curriculum 
specialist to develop and revise 
our English program. As always, 
Mrs Carter will be here to provide the very best in 
teaching and learning for our students.  

 
We are very lucky in 
small schools because 
we get so many 
opportunities to link with 
other schools, meeting 
other students and 

teachers in a variety of settings and using many 
technologies, such as video conferencing, adobe 
connect, and email to name just a few. We are also 
fortunate to have many opportunities that students in 
bigger schools can miss out on. All students in small 
schools are offered the chance to participate in events 
that at bigger schools, only some students are selected 
for. We also get curriculum support on a school basis 
so that our programs are innovative, engaging and 



compliant. Other than sporting events, we have many activities with other small 
schools throughout the year, in the Key Learning Areas of English and 
Mathematics, History, Geography and Science, PDHPE, and CAPA. These are with 
our Cowra Small Schools, our One Schools cohort, other small schools and even 
with the larger schools, both within our network and with other networks.  These 
include excursions, technology opportunities, Healthy Harold, Dental check-ups, 
leadership conventions, and many other opportunities. 
 
Being a small school also allows me the opportunity to engage specialist teachers 
on a fairly regular basis. You will see Mrs Wright and Mrs Nottingham, and Ms 
Lambshead all coming in over the year to share their knowledge and skills in Music, 
Visual arts and Aboriginal studies with our students. Last year, Miss Barker taught 
dance to the students, and hopefully we can engage her again in the second half of 

the year. 
 
The announcement of the proposed weekly bus service to Canberra in 
the second half of the year could see us utilise this opportunity to use 
public transport for an excursion to the War Memorial to commemorate 
Remembrance Day. 

 
Small schools rock! Just ask our students! 
 
We are looking forward to Schools Clean Up Australia Day on Friday 
March 1

st
. Please join us at 9.00am as we contribute to a cleaner 

village environment and then for morning tea afterwards. Last year 
was a great success! 
 
As always, have a great week! 
Cheers, 
 
Sue Clark 
Acting Principal  

 



Hello everyone 
 
Thursdays have turned into FUN Thursdays this week I think!!!  
 
In line with the unit on Japan, related to the Festival of International Understanding, 
we have incorporated some of the food typically eaten by Japanese people as an 
area of study. The children, Miss Sue and I had an interesting and enjoyable time 
creating sushi. We made sweet chilli sushi with some of the children declaring that 
they did not like this sauce, but the finished product proved to be delicious. The 
children did a fantastic job under the direction of Miss Sue and I, with chopping, 
cutting and preparing the filling. The task of rolling the sushi with the ingredients 
inside proved challenging, but we persevered and modified our techniques to 
produce the tasty rolls.  

 
After we had a middle session of food preparation and of course ‘tasting’, we 
further tested our skills with a touch of origami. We watched a you-tube clip about 
the meaning of folding paper cranes, and with  step by step instructions we began 
our task of origami cranes. We discovered that this art is quite challenging.  

 
Friday morning saw the children practising their athletics 
skills. The children worked so hard on their sprinting, 
powerwalking, jogging and relays with some running games 
included. Chais showed us his power walking style which 
was akin to the gait of a professional walker.  And of course, 
all great sportspeople need drink holders! See the innovative 
use of a tree for drink holders. Very creative!! 
 

 Also on Friday or should I say FUN Friday!!! (so much FUN at this school), we tried 
our hand at art related to Japan. We made a water-washed background in pastel 
shades and then painted a cherry blossom tree with paint brushes and applied pink 
blossoms to our work with a soft drink bottle. The children did a wonderful job. 
What a wonderful enjoyable week! 

from Ruth Carter 



Wyangala Dam Public School has a mobile phone for 
excursions, etc.  Please only use in case of emergency 
whilst we are away from school.  The number is  
 

0401 614 184 

Cowra Schools District 
Swimming Carnival 
Friday 22nd February 2019 

Grenfell Aquatic Centre 
Please return permission note as soon as possible 

Schools 
Clean Up 

Day 
Friday 1st 

March 2019 

Wyangala Dam Parent’s & 
Citizens’ Committee 

Next Meeting 
To Be Advised 



 

Wyangala Country Club 

P &C Meat Raffle 
 

Friday 22nd March 2019 

6.00pm 
Tickets on sale from 6.00pm and raffle drawn 

approximately 7.30pm 

 

If you are available to assist in the selling of tickets 
please come along to the Wyangala Country Club. 

All assistance greatly appreciated. 






